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The following delegations attended this meeting:  Argentina, Bahamas, Barbados, Belize, Brazil, Canada, Colombia, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Grenada, Guatemala, Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Peru, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.
1. Consideration of the Draft Agenda for the Meeting of Experts on Public Security: Preparations for MISPA III (Santiago, Chile – November 18 and 19, 2010) (CP/CSH-1248/10 rev. 1)
· Videoconference with Marko Magdic, Deputy Head of Controls and Penalties of the Public Security Division of the Ministry of the Interior of Chile

During this meeting the first videoconference was held from the Bolívar Room with Marko Magdic, Deputy Head of Controls and Penalties of the Public Security Division of the Ministry of the Interior of Chile.

Mr. Marko mentioned that, in order to have enough time, it would be useful to know in advance how many delegations would offer presentations on item II at session 1. 

In that regard, the Chair recalled that a proposed format was circulated for session 1 in this draft agenda, presented by the Department of Public Security (CP/CSH-1260/10 rev. 1). At the last meeting the Chair suggested November 1 as the deadline for delegations to inform the Department of Public Security of their interest in attending the meeting. 

The delegations suggested a number of changes to the draft agenda, which were reflected in the final version that was approved by the Committee at this meeting (CP/CSH-1248/10 rev. 2, and in English: CP/CSH-1248/10 rev. 2 corr. 1).
2. Progress report by the Department of Public Security on the feasibility study regarding the best ways to strengthen education and training for public security personnel in the region

Ms. Adriana Mejía, Director of the Department of Public Security, presented a progress report on the feasibility study regarding the best ways to strengthen education and training for public security personnel in the region.

The delegation of Mexico asked what would be considered in Chile if the study has not been completed and expressed the preference that something concrete be presented.

The delegation of Brazil requested clarification as to what would be presented to the experts in Santiago.

Ms. Adriana Mejia said that, unfortunately, this process had taken longer than expected. She also said that it was only in recent weeks that they had received confirmation from the Canadian government to continue the work pending and initiate the course directly connected with the research process for the study, and that a determination would be made based on the needs that were identified and the potential of the different police academies in the region.

The delegation of the United States hoped that the Department of Public Security would be able to finish this study and the issue could be referred to MISPA III.

The delegation of Brazil announced that it would shortly be sending a communication on this matter.  It also reiterated its comments on the first version submitted, noting that the study only mentions training and makes no reference to the rest of the mandate.  It also suggested that a compilation be made of bilateral offers of cooperation in the area.

The delegation of Mexico drew a distinction between the course that Canada offers and the feasibility study, and requested that something concrete be presented in Santiago. 

The delegation of the United States suggested that the Chair of the Committee send a letter to the member states requesting their opinions on the subject.

The Chair recalled that this study is a shared responsibility and that the Secretariat needed the contributions of the states to continue with it. The Chair also undertook to send a letter to the states, and the delegations agreed to examine the progress made on this study at the meeting in Chile.
3. Presentation by the Department of Public Security on the Inter-American Security Observatory (ISO)

Mr. Julio Rosenblatt from the Department of Public Security presented a report on the Inter-American Security Observatory.

The delegation of Brazil recalled that the issue of the Observatory is not the subject of a mandate, but an initiative of the Secretariat.  It also said that its Ministry of Justice was concerned that the Observatory be used as a performance evaluation mechanism for countries.

The delegation of Mexico suggested that the Observatory be used to tie together initiatives for the item in session 1 at the meeting in Chile.

Mr. Rosenblatt informed Mexico that the connection had already been made, as one of the contributions that the Observatory has to offer is to disseminate good practices and make them available to member states.  With respect to the remarks of Brazil, he said that the Observatory only handles official information.
4. Presentation by the Inter-American Defense Board on the website of the Conference of Defense Ministers of the Americas [AG/RES. 2446 (XXXIX-O/09)]

Brig Gen Mario Ferro, Vice President of the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB), and Col. Tarcisio de Aquino Brito Veloso, Advisor to the Analysis and Planning Division of the IADB, gave a presentation on the website of the Conference of Defense Ministers of the Americas (CDMA) created by the IADB.

The delegation of Bolivia thanked the IADB for its efforts in creating this website and recalled that the IADB serves as the institutional memory of this process.

The delegations of Canada, El Salvador, and Brazil commended the Board on its presentation.


The delegation of Mexico suggested that the IADB request a number of additional documents to enable it to continue reconstructing the memory of the process.

The delegation of Chile also recommended that the results be made available of the working groups that functioned in the framework of the CDMA, together with the lists of participants.

The delegation of the United States suggested that a link to the Committee web page be added to the IADB website.
5. Progress Report of the Informal Working Group to Reflect on the Subject of the Inter-American Defense Board  

The Chair of the Informal Working Group to Reflect on the Subject of the Inter-American Defense Board, César Martínez Flores, Alternate Representative of El Salvador, submitted his progress report contained in document CSH/GTI/JID-8/10 rev. 1.

The delegation of Peru mentioned that its comments had already been submitted.

The delegation of the United States noted that its comments had been submitted that day. It also referred to interpretation of the mandate contained in paragraph 15 of the resolution on this subject and mentioned that all the issues in the report should be covered, including the fourth category.
6. Other business

The delegation of Peru mentioned that the Fourth Forum for Confidence- and Security-Building Measures to be held in Lima, in November, would have working documents in four languages, but that interpretation services would be available in three. He also reminded participants that November 5 was the deadline for making hotel reservations.


The delegation of Chile called on the Caribbean countries to review the visa requirements for the meeting to be held in Santiago, Chile, in November.
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